
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, D.C. 20528 

 

Homeland      
Security 
Privacy Office, Mail Stop 0655 

April 24, 2024 

SENT BY ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: FOIA@aflegal.org 

Andrew J. Block 
America First Legal Foundation 
611 Pennsylvania Ave. SE#231 
Washington, DC 20003 

Re: Case No: 1:22-cv-1255 
America First Legal Foundation v. Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency 
Fifteen Interim Release for DHS FOIA Request No. 2023-HQLI-00004 

Dear Mr. Block, 

This is the fifteenth interim response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), received on April 4. 2022. 

DHS reviewed 401 pages for this production. Of the 401 pages, 111 pages are being released in full, 
35 pages are being released in part, pursuant to FOIA Exemption (b)(6).  I have considered the 
foreseeable harm standard when reviewing the record set and have applied the FOIA exemptions as 
required by the same statute and the Attorney General’s Guidance.  In addition, 255 pages were 
determined to be nonresponsive or duplicative.  The 146 pages are Bates Stamped DHS-1255-
003039 04/25/2024 through DHS-1255-003184 04/25/2024. 

If you have any questions regarding this release, please contact Assistant U.S. Attorney, Hugham 
Chan United States Attorney’s Office, Eastern District of Virginia, by email 
hugham.chan@usdoj.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Eric A. Neuschaefer 
Senior Director, FOIA Litigation, Appeals, Policy, 
and Training (Acting) 

Enclosure:146 pages 




